RIBBLE VALLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL

CONSERVATION AREA CONSENT CONTINUED
APPLICATION NO.    3/2011/0977                                             DECISION DATE:  13 April 2012


	RIBBLE VALLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL
	
	

	Department of Development
	
	
	
	

	Council Offices, Church Walk, Clitheroe, Lancashire, BB7 2RA
	
	
	

	Telephone: 01200 425111
	Fax: 01200 414488
	Planning Fax: 01200 414487
	

	Town and Country Planning Act 1990
	
	
	

	CONSERVATION AREA CONSENT

	APPLICATION NO:
	3/2011/0977
	
	
	

	DECISION DATE:
	12 April 2012
	
	
	

	DATE RECEIVED:
	16 December 2011
	
	
	

	

	APPLICANT:
	
	
	AGENT:
	
	

	Quadrant Development Holdings Ltd

Mill Farm

Fleetwood Road

Wesham

Preston

Lancs

Pr4 3HD


	
	Mr Martin Smith

9 Clover Drive

Freckleton

Preston

Lancs

PR4 1TG



	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


	PARTICULARS OF PROPOSED WORKS:
	Conservation Area Consent for the demolition of rear tilet block to create a terrace at the former Weaver Arms PH prior to conversion of building into two dwellings.  Conversion of detached structure into a garage.



	AT:
	Weavers Arms Market Place Longridge Lancashire PR3 3RR

	Ribble Valley Borough Council hereby give notice that Conservation Area Consent has been granted for the execution of the works referred to above in accordance with the application and plans submitted subject to the following condition(s):

	

	1
	This Consent shall relate to the demolition works and conversion of the existing building as shown on drawing no's 11-025/1100REVA and 1101REVA.


REASON: For the avoidance of doubt and to ensure compliance with the submitted plans.



	2
	Prior to demolition works the applicant shall submit a programme of working in relation to the proposed demolition which shall include details of the maintenance of the site following the demolition.


REASON: In the interest of safeguarding visual amenity in accordance with Policies G1 and ENV16 of the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan.



	Relevant planning policy

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy ENV16 - Development Within Conservation Areas.

Policy EMP11 - Loss of Employment Land.

Summary of reasons for approval
The proposed demolition of the toilet block and the conversion of the existing storage building into a garage would have no detrimental effects upon the appearance and character of the Longridge Conservation Area.



	
	

	P.T.O.

	
	

	
	

	Note(s)
	
	
	
	
	

	1
	For rights of appeal in respect of any condition(s)/or reason(s) attached to the permission see the attached notes.



	2
	The applicant is advised that should there be any deviation from the approved plan the Local Planning Authority must be informed.  It is therefore vital that any future Building Regulation application must comply with the approved planning application.

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	JOHN HEAP

DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY SERVICES
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